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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL

CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 3, 2018
1:30 P.M. – 3:30 P.M.
MINUTES
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting of the Ryan White Care Council was called to order by Charlie Hughes, Chair at 1:30p.m.  

	ROLL CALL AND INTRODUCTIONS
	See attached attendance list.  



	CHANGES TO AGENDA


	The Assessment of Administrative Mechanism (AAM) agenda item was removed due to the presenter not being present.

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for November 1, 2017 were approved (M: Konnerth, S: Messier) (16 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain).

	CHAIR/VICE CHAIR’S REPORT
	Chair and Vice-Chair wished members a Happy New Year.

	RECIPIENT’S REPORT 
	Aubrey Arnold informed members that the Request for Applications (RFA) process has come to a conclusion with results having been posted in late November.  The grievance period of two weeks concluded with one grievance that is in the process of being mediated.  Aubrey let members know that a mini procurement will be taking place for a Hernando County ambulatory care provider.
e2Hillsborough 837 will be going online by the end of January, with 4 providers already using the system, thus beginning the process of eliminating paper forms.

Aubrey would like to launch a Technical Assistance (TA) webinar addressing program income, for providers. Monitoring for Part A is almost complete and results show that all providers are on track with no corrective actions necessary. 

Aubrey notified the Council that a new grant, for Part A, will begin in March with a partial award to be received at that time and the full reward received by May or June as has been historically similar.  Budget cuts are not anticipated, but this information will be known by the end of February.

Aubrey ended his report by announcing that he was nominated to be the patient representative, for 6 Part A’s in Florida, for the Prevention Planning Group/Patient Care Planning Group (PPG/PCPG).  He is currently awaiting bureau approval.


	LEAD AGENCY REPORT
	Floyd Egner announced that an online client access to the AIDS Drug Assistance Program (ADAP) database will be in test mode, through the Central Office in Tallahassee, this year; this will allow client self-re-enrollment. 
90-day prescriptions will be available to clients on a case-by-case basis by the HIV/AIDS Program Coordinator (HAPC) as long as they meet three criteria: they must be ADAP adherent, medically adherent, and medically approved.  Clients can contact their local ADAP office for more information.

Floyd announced that Dante Ross received a promotion, in the linkage-to-care program, to Regional Linkage Coordinator for Pinellas and Pasco.  Toni Ellen Brown is the new Pinellas Linkage Specialist and will be beginning in January.

A requirement of the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA), the Ryan White HIV/AIDS Program Services Report (RSR) requires that CareWare entry, by providers, should theoretically be 100% complete.  This information provides a basis of HRSA statistics on statewide and national HIV/AIDS.
Part B monitoring is ending, with Part B being behind schedule due to Hurricane Irma.  Current reports that are received by the providers address recommendations for improvement, best practices observed, and summarizes findings.  A new report will be sent to providers for “Best Practices Observed”.



	PPG/PCPG MEETING REPORT
	Kirsty Gutierrez reported that the Prevention Planning Group/Patient Care Planning Group provided updates from even number areas and committees, including dashboard updates. Project AIDS Care (PAC) waivers were discussed regarding Long-Term Care (LTC) and Medicaid Managed Care (MMA).  Kim Molnar announced that the AIDS Drug Assistance Program (ADAP) workgroup will be replacing the Medication Access Committee.



	CARE COUNCIL PLANNING STAFF REPORT
	Naomi Ardjomand-Kermani reminded Care Council members that the meeting would be abbreviated due to the Care Council retreat taking place following the meeting.  


	COMMITTEE REPORTS
	A.  Membership -  Tonicia Freeman-Foster, Co-Chair
The Membership Committee met on December 18, 2017 from 11:00am – 12:30pm, at the Francis House.
Co-Chair, Tonicia Freeman-Foster, reported that the committee discussed strategies to increase member retention.  The Care Council needs more members, from specific demographics, to comply with HRSA requirements.
Elections took place with the new Chair being Charles Lee and the Co-Chair being Tonicia Freemen-Foster.

The next Membership meeting will take place on February 19, 2017 from 11:00am – 12:30pm, at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County.
1. Membership Applications
The Committee recommends that the Care Council members adopt the following recommendation:
THAT THE COUNCIL ACCEPTS THE NOMINATION OF LESLIE ESPINOLA AS A VOTING MEMBER REPRESENTING HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY (2018-2021). THE COUNCIL WILL FORWARD THE NOMINATION TO HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS FOR FINAL APPROVAL.
The allocation recommendations were approved (M: Konnerth, S: Gutierrez) 

(16 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain).

B. Resource Prioritization & Allocation Recommendations (RPARC) – Dave Konnerth, Chair
The Resource Prioritization & Allocation Recommendations Committee met December 7, 2017 from 9:30am-11:00am at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater. 

Members discussed Part A Re-Allocations.
1. Part A Re-Allocations FY 17-18
Members reviewed the Part A Reallocations and discussed ADAP rebate money that needed to be distributed to other services.  If rebate money is received in the upcoming grant year, this money will be used to fill in any service gaps.
The allocation recommendations were approved (M: Hughes, S: Messier) (16 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain).


	PUBLIC POLICY REPORT / COMMUNITY INPUT
	Dave Konnerth addressed the confusion surrounding the PAC waiver and case management, but assured the Council that although there are currently many issues occurring, they are being resolved on a case-by-case basis.  Members held a discussion regarding these issues and suggestions were made by both providers and clients.



	PREVENTION ACTIVITIES / QUALITY MANAGEMENT
	None.

	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	Vice-Chair, Kamaria Laffrey, announced that there are only 10 days left to apply for scholarships for the HIV Is Not A Crime conference.
Guest, Adrianne Emanuel, from the Agency for Health Care Administration (AHCA), informed members that they should go to the AHCA website for a list of benefits and should relay any issues directly to AHCA for resources.

 

	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Care Council, the meeting was adjourned at 2:20 p.m.

	Note:   A recording of the meeting is available for review at the Suncoast Health Council.
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


ATTENDANCE LIST: January 3, 2017
	Care Council Members
	Attendance

	Charlie Hughes (Chair)
	X

	Kamaria Laffrey (Vice-Chair)
	X

	Antuan Butler
	

	Lisa Conder 
	X

	Paula Delgado 
	X

	Michael Dunn
	

	Nolan Finn
	ALT

	Tonicia Freeman- Foster
	X

	Kirsty Gutierrez
	X

	Kayon Henderson
	X

	Joyce Johnson
	

	Vincent Kaborycha
	X

	Dave Konnerth
	X

	Charles Lee
	X

	Maribel Martinez
	

	Bernard Messier
	X

	Kimberly Molnar
	X

	Guttenberg Pierre, Jr. 
	

	Veronica Proctor
	

	Pamela Sabella
	X

	Michael Sodano
	

	Debbie Stephey
	X

	Barbara Szelag
	X

	Bernard Washington
	X

	Associate Members
	Attendance

	Nicole Frigel
	X

	Recipient Staff
	Attendance

	Aubrey Arnold
	X

	Dorinda Seth
	

	Lead Agency Staff
	Attendance

	Floyd Egner
	X

	Demarcus Holden
	

	Health Council Staff
	Attendance

	Lisa Nugent
	X

	Katie Scussel
	X

	Naomi Ardjomand-Kermani
	X

	Regular Guests
	Attendance

	Jim Roth
	X

	Elizabeth Rugg
	X

	Guests
	Attendance

	Adrianne Emanuel
	X

	Jill Beauregard
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


ALT= Alternate present 
EX = Excused
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